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Updated Optometry Law

The 2012 Legislature updated the Optometry statues.  Among the changes:  Practice of optometry is more clearly defined,  one level licensure, 24 hours of CE are now required annually for everyone including new graduates, FBI backgrounds on all new licensure applicants, creation of a litigation fund.  Please review the updated statues at http://www.kssbeo.com/Statutes.htm  
Registry of Contact Lens Sellers

The list of mail order contact lens sellers is now on the website for the Board of Healing Arts. We have provided a link from the Optometry Board website at KS Optometrists on the home page or you can go directly to https://www.accesskansas.org/ssrv-ksbhada/search.html and select contact lens distribution license for the profession.
Illegal Contact Lens Sellers

Since 2010, the Kansas State Board of Examiners in Optometry has received nearly 40 reports of retail establishments selling plano colored contact lens. The retail settings have varied widely from convenience stores to fashion/accessory shops to beauty supply houses to video stores. There were five complaints filed in January 2013 alone.  KSSBEO has received several documented cases of harm involving teenagers. In many instances, they have been able to get cease and desist orders to stop this practice but reports continue in a wide range of retail settings. The risks involved have created a public health concern with no fitting, no follow-up care and no patient education. Any potential violations should be reported to the KSSBEO with specific information and pertinent details. KSSBEO will soon be publicizing the action taken against the businesses involved and why it constitutes a serious public health threat to the vision of Kansans and violates the Kansas Optometry law.

Reminder:  Keep your record updated
You are asked to update data contained in your official record each year when you renew your license. In addition, you are required by K.S.A. 65-1509 to contact the Board when you have a change of address, email address, and phone numbers. These changes should be made within 

30 days of the change.  Instead of contacting the Board, you may now go directly to your record and make changes. Use the same on-line screen that is used for license renewal, but select “Update Your License Information” on the Login screen.

It is always a good idea to verify your information at least once a year.  Be sure that the Board has your current email address.  All notifications are now being sent electronically.
Board Approval of Continuing Education

If you are interested in having C.E. approval from the Board for educational events that you have planned, visit our website at http://www.kssbeo.com/CEcredit.htm.  K.A.R 65-5-6 requires “each provider seeking board approval for a continuing education offering shall submit a copy of the continuing education program, schedule, or outline to the secretary-treasurer at least 60 days before the date of the program.” The Board is now requiring that the outline is 1.5- 2 pages per hour of presentation.  A copy of the PowerPoint presentation may be substitute for the outline.  A new requirement for approval is submission of the approval notice, the Kansas ID number and a list of attendees and their OETracker number to ARBO so that the data can be entered in the OETracker system.

On-Line License Renewal

Things to remember for successful on-line renewal:
1. The renewal process goes much faster if you have been submitting CE documentation that is not in the OETracker system to ARBO throughout the two years between renewals. If needed, ARBO staff will enter these hours for you. If you attend an event that uses your OETracker number to record your attendance, hours are automatically entered in the OETracker system. Events that use the tracker to automatically send credit to the OETracker system include KOA spring and fall conferences, and Heart of America. 
2. You must have 24 hours of C.E. for each year of renewal. Per K.S.A. 65-1509a ‘each licensee applying for license renewal shall furnish to the secretary of the board satisfactory evidence of successfully completing a minimum of 24 hours of continuing education annually,’ The system is programmed according to Optometry Law and does not accept fewer hours in one year with more hours in the other year. 

CE Hours Can Now Be Monitored Year Round
To assist you in tracking your yearly CE hours, you can now view your CE hours that have been submitted to ARBO anytime - not just at renewals.  Use the same on-line screen that is used for license renewal but select ‘View CE Data’ on the Login in screen.

Advertising

Per KAR 65-11-19(a) Each licensee shall be responsible for any advertising which is designed to benefit the licensee, directly or indirectly, whether or not the licensee authored it or caused it to be published.
The term Optometric Physician has not been approved for use by the Board.  Please do not use this term anywhere unless you want a letter from the board’s attorney.  
Advertising Issue: Board Certification

With the advent of ABO Board Certification, the Kansas Board of Examiners in Optometry would like to remind licensees that K.A.R 65-11-2(i) restricts the use of statements that imply superiority over other licensees.
If you use the ‘board certification’ term, be sure to specify the organization issuing the designation.

Licenses Retired and Expired
Licenses Retired in 2012
Paul E Bullock




Tricia L Holliday
Robert G Shank
Licenses Expired in 2012
Renae S Borden
Robert D Butcher
Nicole E Davis

Dirk A Dittemore

Melissa D Gardner

Jennifer L Haverkamp

Angela M Honson

Matthew E Honson

Amy R Krempecki

Victoria A Rahme Fairchild

Erik M Romsdahl

Allison D Smith

Robert C Weixeldorfer

David L Wolf

Disciplinary Actions in 2012
None
Gold ‘Forever’ Renewal Stickers 

There has been some confusion with the ‘Yearly’ renewal sticker:  Is it the year that you renewed or the year you should renew?   Beginning with the 2012 renewals, you will receive a gold sticker embossed with the Kansas Board of Optometry seal for your license.  This ‘Forever’ sticker will never need to be replaced.

HIPDB and NPDB

The Healthcare Integrity and Protection Data Bank (HIPDB) and the National Practitioner Data Bank (NPDB) statutes require state licensing authorities to submit, generally within 30 days, adverse licensing and certification actions, as well as negative actions and findings, taken against health care entities, providers, suppliers, and practitioners. These reportable actions or findings include final actions and those actions taken as a result of formal proceedings.
The authority of HIPDB and NPDB was expanded by Section 1921 of the Social Security Act on March 1, 2010, to include chiropractors, podiatrists, pharmacists, physician assistants, optometrists, professional and paraprofessional nurses, physical therapists, respiratory therapists, and social workers. The Kansas Board of Examiners in Optometry is now mandated to report disciplinary actions taken since 1996. 
Talking Books
The State Library has Talking Books available to any Kansas citizen that is certified as print impaired due to a visual or physical condition.  More information is available on their website:  http://www.kslib.info/talking/   
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